COASTAL BICYCLE TOURING CLUB
GENERAL MEETING (ZOOM)

MARCH 1, 2021

Deborah Wharff called the meeting to order at 6:05 PM.  There were 16 members and guests in attendance.

1.  John Bennett, Safety Education Programs Director for Georgia Bikes, was the first guest speaker.  John discussed pending legislation pertaining to cycling in the State Legislature.  He also discussed resources on the Georgia Bikes website pertaining to bike crash reporting, online events, webinars and virtual events.

2.  Caila Brown, Executive Director for Bike Walk Savannah (BWS), presented an update on local cycling issues.  

· Liberty Street bike lane installed from Civic Center to Truman Parkway.
· Truman Linear Trail opened from Derenne Ave to Lake Mayer.

· Police Memorial Trail will be repaired and reopened within two weeks.

· McQueens trail is being repaired.

· New Standard Cycle program (NSC), a component of BWS, has a new manager, Ziggy.  NSC volunteers refurbished 61 children's bikes for Christmas giveaway and 116 bikes for adults needing transportation to work.
· Love Your Trail day is Saturday, March 6th.  Volunteers will gather at Scarborough Sports Complex, Skidaway and Bona Bella, to work on cleaning up the Truman Linear Trail.

· On 3/27/2021, BWS will be participating in the Great Savannah Clean-up focusing on cleaning the litter on Waters Ave between Victory and 52nd St.

3.   Deborah Wharff discussed the results of the recent CBTC member survey.

· 25 members participated.

· The majority of the respondents who reported that they had not been riding advised that it was due to Covid concerns.

· Members indicated that their top favorite rides were Skidaway Island ride, Islands ride and Richmond Hill rides.

· The majority of respondents indicated that the club should continue offering Saturday rides.

· Members indicated that they would become more involved with club activities when they felt that it was safe to do so.
· There was an interest in hosting more moderately paced rides.

4.  Kim Turner encouraged members to participate in the Truman Linear Trail clean-up that is going to be held on Saturday, March 6th at 1:00 PM.

5.  John Arney provided updates on membership, the club treasury and new jerseys.
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· Although several prospective members have ridden with the club in recent weeks, there have been no new members added to the club in 2021.  The last new member is Ken Ledoux, who joined the club in December, 2020 and has been a regular Saturday rider.
· The deadline for renewing membership is March 1st.  Three couples have moved to Florida and only one, the Snuggeruds, have chosen to renew their membership.  Most other members have renewed.  Several long term members have not renewed to date, but may do so after they no longer receive correspondence from the club and realize that their membership has lapsed.

· The Treasurer reports for January and February were reviewed (copies attached).

· New jerseys were ordered for members who requested them in January.  Due to Covid delays, they are not expected to arrive before the end of March.
5.  Deborah Wharff  discussed the following issues:
· The club needs to develop an RSVP procedure for letting riders know who will be participating in Saturday rides.  Until a replacement for Whoozin is found, it was felt that the most feasible procedure would be for members to communicate amongst themselves by text or email.

· The club will hopefully have a casual social ride, utilizing the Truman Linear Trail, followed by a picnic in the coming months.

· The club will hopefully have an "away" ride in late spring.  The location is most likely in St Augustine, where the Tour de Forts will be held on Sunday, May 23rd.
6.  Deborah Wharff recognized members for carrying on club activities during the pandemic and specifically the following:

· Richard Wharff for maintaining the website and preparing monthly club newsletters.

· Geoffrey Carson for providing photos of club rides along with descriptions for the club website.

· Kim Turner and John Arney for keeping the momentum of the club going.

7.  Jackie Black volunteered to help with recruiting members of color into the club.  She thought that perhaps the club could advertise in the local African American newspaper.

8.  Deborah Wharff will solicit feedback for hosting future club Zoom meetings.  The time or date of the meetings could be altered to encourage better attendance.

Deborah Wharff adjourned the meeting at 7:15 PM

Submitted by John Arney, CBTC Secretary & Acting Treasurer

